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Dear Families
I hope you are all keeping well during this difficult time.

As you will be aware, the Government announced on Sunday 10th May the possibility of partially reopening schools across England for certain year groups (Reception, Year 1 and Year 6). The final decision will depend upon COVID-19 infection rates and whether it is felt that it is safe to do so. As a school, the health and safety of your children and our staff will be paramount in the timing, planning and preparation for reopening.

The decision for your child to return to school is a big one and is yours to make. There is still uncertainty around what is known about the virus, therefore, no penalties will be issued to any parent who decides to keep their child at home as only you can make decisions that are best for your own families.

The provisional plan that we have in place is to take Y1 and Y6 children from the 1st June and then Reception children from the 8th. However, this could change with further government guidance and if infection rates fail to drop further, particularly in our area which is still relatively high in comparison to other parts of the country.

The staff are currently in the process of contacting all parents of children in Reception, Year 1 and Y6 to explain the processes and procedures that we are putting in place to mitigate risks to children and staff and to discuss your child’s possible return. A great deal of time and effort has been put in to planning a safe return for our children and to explore ways in which we can socially distance the children without making it a  daunting experience for them. However, it is important that all parents realise that it is not possible to completely socially distance primary aged children and school can offer no guarantees that children, particularly our younger ones, will not occasionally have physical contact with one another. Also, in order to prevent this as much as possible, parents need to understand that school will look and feel very different to what the children are used to. Children will be placed in to small groups (bubbles) and will not mix with adult or children outside these bubbles. They will have a place allocated to them inside the classroom that they will stay in with their own equipment and cloakrooms will be out of use. Playtime games will be restricted to prevent children from having physical contact with each other and seating arrangements will mean that they will be sitting at tables by themselves.
Drop off and collection times will be staggered. Only one adult should bring their child to school and they must not arrive early. Parents must also ensure that they leave the grounds immediately after their child has been handed over. There will be a marker outside of the building where children will be handed over to the teacher. If a child becomes distressed and clings to their parent, teachers are unable to come and get them and remove them from the parent. If you are unable to get your child to come in to school alone or they become distressed, you will need to take your child home and try again the next day. Parents will not be allowed inside the school building and must stay at least 2 metres from the entry. If you need to speak to the 
teacher in confidence, this will need to be arranged via telephone call. Children must not bring anything in to school and will bring nothing home.

Lots of the school’s furniture and resources will be stored away and practical resources limited due to potential infection spread.

The school kitchen will not be reopening and children on universal free school meals (Reception and Year 1) will be provided with a packed lunch each day. Those children in receipt of free school meal and who are currently receiving vouchers will continue to receive these vouchers until further notice. However, they must ensure that they send a packed lunch for the 2 days their child is attending school. All parents who pay for school meals, must send their child with a packed lunch. Breakfast bagels will be provided for all children who attend school as usual.

There will be no breakfast or after school club provision until further notice as this will mean children will be exposed to numerous bubbles and an increased risk of infection.

There are currently no plans for children in Nursery and Y2-Y5 to return to school, but we will provide you with regular updates as we receive them. However, we will ensure there is some transition time for our older Nursery children who are due to start Reception in September, if it is safe to do so. 

If you choose not to take up your child’s place, but then change your mind further down the line, that is fine. However, we will need at least a weeks’ notice to organise this as grouping sizes are limited and staff and groups may need to be reorganised.    

We fully understand that this is a difficult decision for you all to make and that both parents and children may be worried about returning. However, our wonderful staff will do everything they can to make their return as much of a positive experience as they possibly can under the current restrictions and control measures. I also know that the measures we must put in place may seem very cold and clinical, but we must ensure as a whole school community, that we are following the guidance to ensure that all our children, families and staff remain safe from this dreadful virus.    
Thank you and keep safe

Mrs Patsy Petrie
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